
 

DATE: May 7, 2024 

TO: Frank Winslow, Department of Ecology, Toxics Cleanup Program – Headquarters  

FROM: Treasure Mitchell, Department of Ecology, Toxics Cleanup Program – Headquarters 

SUBJECT: Model Toxics Control Act Consultation Requirement – WAC 173-340-815 
Jeld Wen, 300 W Marine View Dr, Everett, Snohomish County, WA 
Department of Archeology and Historic Preservation (DAHP) Project # 2022-09-06278 

Area of Potential Effect and Project Activities 

The Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) is overseeing work at the Jeld Wen 
Cleanup Site. The planned activities include soil and sediment sampling. Ecology and the 
recipient have completed an Ecology Cultural Resources Form (Form) describing the Area of 
Potential Effect (APE) and ground disturbing activities (attached). 

The project is located at 300 W Marine View Dr Everett, Snohomish County, at  
T29N, R5E, Section 7, parcel #s 29050700100400, 20950700100500, 20950700100800, 
29050700101000, 29050700101200, 29050700400101, and 29050700401900. 

Project activities include collecting soil samples across the project area from the surface down to 
55 feet below ground surface either by hand, sonic borings, or using a push probe. Sediment 
samples will be collected using vibracore and will be 3 inches in diameter. Sediment samples will 
also be collected using a power grab (approximately 24” wide and capable of 1-foot penetration). 

Final Determination 

Ecology made a preliminary determination that the area is very high risk for pre-historic 
artifacts or other archaeological resources. In the preliminary determination, Ecology 
recommended the following: 

1. An archaeological monitor be present during all sampling. 

2. Requirement for an Inadvertent Discovery Plan.  
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The preliminary determination and request for consultation was sent via email to the following 
parties on March 22, 2024, indicating a 30-day comment period through April 22, 2024: 

• David Witt, Department of Archaeological and Historic Preservation 

• Kerry Lyste and Sam Barr, Stillaguamish Tribe of Indians 

• Lena Tso, Lummi Nation 

• Kevin Joseph, Sauk-Suiattle Tribe 

• Stephanie Trudel, Suquamish Tribe 

• Stephen Mullen-Moses and Adam Osbekoof, Snoqualmie Indian Tribe 

• Josephine Jefferson, Swinomish Indian Tribal Community 

• Richard Young, Tulalip Tribe 

• Laura Murphy, Muckleshoot Tribe  

No comments were received during the 30-day consultation period.  

Ecology retains the preliminary determination of very high risk with the following stipulations: 

1. An archaeological monitor be present during all sampling. 

2. Requirement that an Inadvertent Discovery Plan be followed. 

Thank you for complying with the requirements of this cultural resources consultation. Please 
feel free to contact me with any questions. 

Treasure A. Mitchell 
Headquarters Cleanup Section 
Toxic Cleanup Program 
360-870-6450 
treasure.mitchell@ecy.wa.gov 
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